
Classified Superintendent’s 
Roundtable Minutes 
September 9, 2021 

Dr. Brady called the meeting to order at 2:04 p.m. 

Ruby Sepulveda, Instructional Assistants, Preschool 
Mona Ribada, CNS Management 

    Jackie Olea, Clerical Staff, Schools 
Luz Allshouse, Instructional Assistant, Schools 
Evelyn Gonzales, Clerical District Staff 
Carmen Medina-Pidgeon, Clerical Staff-Preschool 
Brenda Prieto, Clerical Staff-Preschool 
Jennifer Reynolds, Library Media Specialists 

District Office Representatives present: 
Leighangela Brady   
Arik Avanesyans 
Vanessa Ceseña  

    Leticia Hernández  
Sharmila Kraft 

1. Welcome and approval of minutes from March 25, 2021
● Carmen M. moved, and Mona R. seconded. All were in favor, none opposed.

2. Open Forum
● Jennifer inquired on information shared with staff regarding testing, notification,

and testing tents at the school sites. Dr. Hernandez and Dr. Brady explained the
process for notifying close contacts and the protocols being followed. They
explained the process for COVID-19 testing on site.

● Dr. Brady thanked staff for their hard work and for the teamwork shown during the
pandemic. She thanked them for their flexibility, for their questions, and for their
support.

● Jennifer asked what the process for independent study was. Dr. Kraft explained
the process and legislation surrounding independent study and she included an
update on modified quarantine.

● Mona asked about the 150th District celebration. Dr. Brady shared that this event
has been cancelled due to the state of the pandemic. Instead, the date will be
used for professional development for staff.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 p.m. 
Vanessa Ceseña-Secretary 


